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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

Staffing 
At the end of this year we say farewell and give our best to a number of staff who are moving onto the 
next stage of their career having received promotion or entering a new opportunity. Thank you to the 
following staff for the wonderful contribution they have made to the lives of many students at our school.  
We wish them all the best. 
 

• Maria Naylor (retiring) 
• Shannon Bligh (transferring to Mascot Public School) 
• Jacquie Daddo (promoted as School Administration Manager at Manly Village) 
• Lucie Mellowes 

 

Student Semester 2 | Progress Reports 
All students in Years K-6 will be provided with their Semester II Report on Friday (11 December) of this 
week.  Included with the Reports will be your child’s Term 4 Learning Goal Reflections. 
 

Student Stationery Requirements 2021 
An email will be sent home this week detailing student requirements we would like each of the students 
to have for the beginning of next year.  Significant work has gone into making the lists as common as we 
can across the school to reduce wastage and reducing the number of items to be purchased.  The items 
on the list may be purchased from your choice of retailer or through Humphreys if you wish.  The students 
in Years 1-6 will bring home this year’s stationery by the end of term. 
 

Christmas Carols 
Due to COVID-19 restrictions we will not be able to hold our Christmas Carols this year in its usual format.  
Instead we will be filming a performance from each grade which we will send to all families on Monday 
14 December 2020. 
 

Talent Quest 
We look forward to our Talent Quest Final to be held on Monday 14 December at 11:30am. 
 

Year 6 Farewell 
We look forward to the Year 6 Farewell which will be held on Monday 14 December at Balgowlah RSL 
from 5:00-9:00pm. 
 

Year 6 Farewell Arch 
On Wednesday (16 December) of next week we will be holding a Farewell Arch for our departing Year 6 
students.  All parents and friends are welcome to join us at 2:45pm on Lewis Street near the main 
entrance to the Western Campus. 
  

               2020 Student Leaders 

 

mailto:balgowlaht-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Year 2-3 Transition 
As part of our Year 2-3 Transition program we have produced a book which provides information on the 
Western Campus for the students, the type of extra-curricular activities operating, play areas and the list 
of teachers Year 3 will be taught by.  The book will be sent home with students on Monday (14 December) 
of next week. 
 
 

   
 
 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 
Parent School Survey 
During last month and this month, we are providing information from our School Survey which 341 
parents kindly completed for us.  If you would like a full copy of the survey, which includes comments, 
please contact the school. 
 
Detailed below are the results for student progress. 
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Student Progress Analysis and Recommendations 

• Parent/Teacher Term 1 Information Night highly valued 
• Term 1 Interviews highly valued 
• Term Overviews valued 
• Progress Reports highly valued 
• Learning Goal Folders valued 
• Parent Information Nights valued 
• Consideration of an additional Parent/Teacher interview in Term 3 
• Student reports to be more personalised 
• Work samples linked with learning goals 

 
School Uniform-Shoes 
It would be appreciated if all students are attired in their Balgowlah Heights school uniform. This 
includes black shoes (no white soles, coloured brand markings or coloured laces) to be worn on all days 
other than the nominated sport days. Your assistance is appreciated. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Events 
Term Date Activity Time 

Term 4 
Week 10 

2020 

Monday 14 December Talent Quest K-6 Final 
Year 6 Farewell 

11:25am 
5:00-9:00pm 

Tuesday 15 December   
Wednesday 16 December Party Day 

Year 6 Farewell Arch 
 

2:45pm 
Thursday 17 December School Development Day  
Friday 18 December School Development Day  

 
Term 1 
Week 1 

2021 

Tuesday 26 January Australia Day  
Wednesday 27 January School Development Day  
Thursday 28 January School Development Day  

 
 
 
 

Friday 29 January Students in Year 1-6 commence Term 1 
(except for Year 5 OC) 
Opportunity Class Orientation Day 
Kindergarten Best Start 

9:00am 
 

11:00am 

 
David Shuster | Principal 
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Positive Behaviour for Learning Merit Awards 
Congratulations to the following students who have achieved their Gold and Silver Awards for 
demonstrating the school values of respect, responsibility and personal best.  Gold Award students will 
attend a special morning tea with Mr Shuster next Tuesday 15 December to acknowledge their 
achievement. 
 

Gold Awards 
Year 4 Year 5 Year 6  
Annabelle MacLeod Max Devenney 

Samaya Jones 
Sofia Lawrey 
Eleni Leonov 
Cai Jeffreys 
Zara Brown 

Rufus Hunter  

 

 
Silver Awards 

Year 1 Year 3 Year 4  
Evie Grzanka 
James Connor 
 
 
 
 

Emilia Baird 
Marcus Melvin 
Ruby Squire 
Matthew Brooks 

Archie Thompson 
Lincoln d’Almeida 
Matilda Whitehead 

 

Year 5 Year 6   
Jesse Bray 
Kai Vinks 
Vincent Maloney 
Naomi Nichols 

Joe Eggleton 
Nicholas Thornley 

  

 
Emily Rhodes | Deputy Principal 
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Waste Free Wednesday Winners | Week 8 
Congratulations to our Years K-2 and Years 3-6 class winners for being Waste Free in Week 8.  Well done 
to the rest of our school.  Let’s keep working on having zero waste. 
 

Years 3-6 Winner | 5V Years K-2 Winner | 1J 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Rosie Caruso | Sustainability Coordinator 
 
BHPS String Program | Years 1 and 2 Students - Sign up for 2021 
Did you know that Balgowlah Heights Public School has a Strings Programme!  We have 2 groups, the 
Beginner Strings, a group class for absolute beginners in Years 1 and 2 only and The String Ensemble for 
children from any year who have already started learning and are having private instrumental tutoring.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are now open for expressions of interest in joining these groups in 2021.   You can find more detailed 
information on the BHPS Band Website  https://www.bhpsband.com/strings  including the Strings 
Programme Handbook. 
  
After you have read the handbook if you still have questions, join us our zoom Q&A session on 
Wednesday 9 December at 6.30pm.   Access the session via this link - click here   
  
Junior Band 2021 
If you are in interested in joining our band program in 2021 please access the BHPS Band website for 
more information.   Contact bhpsconcertband@optusnet.com.au if you any questions. 
  

https://www.bhpsband.com/strings
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/64103986214?pwd=VUdLZlNUNGFVRWtmMjJOZS96NWZhUT09
https://www.bhpsband.com/join-the-band
https://www.bhpsband.com/join-the-band
mailto:bhpsconcertband@optusnet.com.au
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What a fantastic year in the library!  Here are a few highlights captured this year.  The wonderful 
Indigenous author Kirli Saunders and her book “The Incredible Freedom Machines”.  Students responded 
in drawing their own Freedom Machine and Kirli liked them on Instagram. 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Who could forget the fantastic Chicken Divas from National Simultaneous Storytime? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It was a great year for Indigenous authors and creators with a significant number being nominated for 
Book Week 2020.    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All in all a thoroughly enjoyable year.  Looking to the future, the Library team are doing a little re-
designing of the library to enable ease of access, featured books and read and relax areas. 
 
Once again, I would like to thank the P&C and the whole school community for their support of the 
library.  It is very much appreciated. 
 
Have a wonderful holiday and Happy Reading! 
 
Roslyn Elliott 
Teacher | Librarian 
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President’s Summary Report 
2020 has been a unique and challenging year - click here to read the End-of-year President’s Report 
which summarises the work of the P&C in 2020. 
 
Our top 3 highlights for 2020: 

1. Voluntary P&C contributions came in at 60% - a similar level to 2019.  
2. We secured new sponsors with Beachside Orthodontics and Balgowlah IGA.  
3. We had great success with our online Mother’s and Father’s Day stalls despite the restrictions - 

thank you to Robyn Nowytarger and her family for making these happen. 
 
Also, check out the minutes from our last P&C meeting of the year click here 
 
Thank you to our Sponsors 
We would like to thank our sponsors for their ongoing support of our school. 
 

• Balgowlah Automotive 
• Millin’s Free Range Butcher 
• Beachside Orthodontics 
• IGA Balgowlah Heights 

 
 
P&C meeting 2021 
Be informed, inspired and part of the school community in 2021 and join us for the first P&C meeting on 
Monday 8 February 2021 (Term 1, week 3). 
 
P&C Secretary - vacancy 
Looking for something new in 2021? We are looking for a parent to join the exciting and interesting world 
of the P&C in the role of Secretary.  
 
This voluntary role involves a few hours a month to: 

• Prepare P&C meeting agendas, advertise the meetings and take and 
distribute the minutes (twice a term). 

• Maintain official records of the P&C Association such as the 
constitution, by-laws, rules of subcommittees, Incorporation 
Certificate, ABN details, list of financial (voting) members and 
Attendance book. 

 
 
It’s a great opportunity to be more involved in the school and to make friends within the great P&C Team 
and the wider parent community.   If you are interested in finding out more please contact Billie at 
bhpspresident@gmail.com.  
 
Seasons Greetings 
We would like to thank all the volunteers that have helped us during the year - your time, 
commitment and enthusiasm is truly appreciated.  Best wishes to all the volunteers, 
parents, teachers and staff for a joyous festive break and a New Year filled with peace 
and happiness. 
 
If you have any questions about the P&C or would like to be involved in any way, please feel free to 
contact Billie at bhpspresident@gmail.com or Tam at bhpsvpcomms@gmail.com. Like the BHPS P&C 
Facebook Page and join the private BHPS Facebook Group to keep up to date with P&C news and events. 
 
The P&C Team 
 

  

https://drive.google.com/drive/u/1/folders/1KRQggyVqEsfafCgt4mxliVsZb_le-_dh
https://www.beachsideorthodontics.com.au/
http://our-stores.iga.com.au/stores/balgowlah-heights-iga-plus-liquor/
https://drive.google.com/drive/mobile/folders/1EB6phPJY127z1SznVCx5pjNZkhLsn1em
mailto:bhpspresident@gmail.com
mailto:bhpspresident@gmail.com
mailto:bhpsvpcomms@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/Balgowlahheightsevents/
https://www.facebook.com/Balgowlahheightsevents/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/376130209963841/
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As the end of the year approaches, we are winding down our stock.  If 
things become unavailable, we apologise in advance.  We have a very 
limited number of large pies on offer this Friday (only 7) but plenty of mini 
pies (about 40). 
 
This is the last week of daily hot food.  Next Monday and Tuesday we will have sandwiches and sushi 
available on both days. 
 
Wishing you and your family all the very best for the holiday season.  We are very much looking forward 
to welcoming volunteers back in the canteen in 2021.  Keep your eyes peeled for the roster at the 
beginning of the year. 
 
The last day of operation of the canteen will be Tuesday 15 December. 
 
Sanja Vidaic | Kathrine Baulderstone 
Canteen Managers 
healthycanteenbhps@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 
 

                Opening Hours 
Tuesday:   8:30–9:30am 
Thursday: 2:30–3:30pm 
CLOSED:   SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 
Last Shop Open Day of Term : TOMORROW (10 December)  
Closed:      Tuesday 15 December 
RE-OPEN: Tuesday 2 February 2021 – 8:30-9:30am 

 
• Uniform Shop Entry - Please go to the Administration Office for a Uniform Shop Pass and sign In 
 
• Volunteers - A BIG thankyou to all the fabulous volunteers who helped out in the uniform shop this 

year. You are Awesome!!!! 
 
• Flexischools – Orders are now CLOSED for 2020, the next Flexischools order will be delivered 

Tuesday 2 February 2021 
 
YEAR 6 – Tomorrow (Thursday 10 December) is the last week to grab your Leaver Bear in-store from the 
Uniform Shop if you would like one. 
 
Kindergarten 2021 - Please make sure you have all your uniform requirements for your Kindergarten 
starter, last day is tomorrow, Thursday 10 December!  The Uniform Shop is Closed during School Holidays 
and re-opens Tuesday February 2nd 2021. 
  

mailto:healthycanteenbhps@gmail.com
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Second hand donations - Please consider donating 
your outgrown uniform items to the Uniform Shop, there 
is great demand for second hand items at this time. 
 
Just drop off in a bag at the Administration Office.  
All items unable to be sold will be recycled through the 
Worn-Up program.  
 
Returns Policy - Within 28 days of purchase for refunds 
or exchanges, together with a copy of the receipt.  
Returned goods will only be accepted in resale condition:  
unworn, unwashed, unmarked with tags attached in 
original packaging, not the classroom delivery packaging.  
 
Socks and hosiery must be unopened.  There are no returns or exchanges on hats, hair accessories and 
second-hand items. 
 
Loretta Mykityshyn | Uniform Shop Manager 
bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

16 days until Christmas 
 
Summer Vacation Care | early bird ends today 
Booking forms are available on our website.  Please note our office is closed from Wednesday 23 
December to Tuesday 5 January 2021.  If you need bookings for the first week of January, please get your 
booking form in before Wednesday 23 December.  Our early bird cut off is today, Wednesday 9 
December.  Kindergarten 2021 children can be booked into the Arabanoo Vacation Care Program from 
5 January.  Children moving into Year 3 in 2021 will be counted as a Year 3-6 child from the 5 January, 
they will be booked in as a Year 2 child for the December program.  Children going into year 7 can attend 
Arabanoo in the January school holidays.  
 
Summer Vacation | FULL DAYS 

• 17/12 - Rolling Coaches 
• 18/12 - Laser Tag 
• 12/01 - Laser Tag & Rainbow Day 
• 20/01 - Rocket Masterclass & Bouncy Castle and Bouldering 
• 22/01 - Science Fun Day & Surfing 
• 27/01 - Rolling Coaches 
• 28/01 - Games 2U 

All other days have availability but some are close to being full 
 
Summer Vacation | CLOSE TO FULL 

• 07/01 - Tinkertank 
• 14/01 - Connect to my country 

  

mailto:bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com
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Enrolments for 2021 | check your email 
Mariah has been sending out spots for 2021, keep an eye on your email and respond so we can offer other 
families places if you no longer require care. 
 
Parents | carers onsite - Sign in | out 
We're continuing to keep pick up and drop off at the main school gate and appreciate your patience 
while we get the children from their activity and bring them down to you for pick up. If there isn't a staff 
member on the gate please call the office and someone will pop down. The juniors will continue to spend 
the afternoon on the senior campus for the time being. 
 
Rowan Friend | Centre Director 
 

Contact Us 
T - 0299 486 722 
M - 0421 014 308 
E - admin@arabanoo.com 
  

mailto:admin@arabanoo.com
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